

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

January 20, 2004

Ka'a'Gee Tu First Nation P.O. Box 4428 Hay River, Northwest Territories X0E 1G3

Dear Chief Lloyd Chicot,

Re: Community Meeting in Kakisa, NT

In order to further facilitate community participation in the Paramount Cameron Hills Environmental Assessment that is currently under way, the Review Board would like to propose a community meeting to be held in Kakisa.

As you are aware, the Public Hearing for this Environmental Assessment is scheduled for February 18 and 19, 2004 in Hay River, NT. The Review Board recognizes that it may be difficult for some or all of your community members to attend this Public Hearing, but values the comments and opinions of Kakisa citizens. In order to enhance participation, the Review Board wishes to travel to Kakisa to meet with the leadership and community members. We would like to propose a community luncheon in Kakisa on February 17, 2004 to be followed by a meeting with local residents during the afternoon.

Your early response to this request would be greatly appreciated to allow enough time for the necessary preparations. We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours truly,

Vern Christensen

Executive Director